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Bureks, cnl.‘ Feb. 28, 1832.

¥r. G. P. Gravatt, Senior Pathologist,
Lepsrtment of igriculture, »
Yashington, D.C.

bear Sir:

Beplying to your communication of Yeb. 12, requesting iunformation
‘relative to varieties of chestauts planted by us, please be advised that
we heve just completed our first plantiug this month, comsisting of approx-
imstely 700 trees. These trees, with the exception of 3B, were propogated
by ourselves. Our seedlinge were grown from nuts secured from two grafted
Italien chestnute growing in this county. ., which produce muts of fairly good
size and quality. We have grafted sbout 500 of these to Americen hybrids, the
scions for which csme from trees whose origin, (we ere azdvised), is traced
through a few trees growing near Grass Vplley in this state, to the Riehl
Orchards in Illinois. The variety is claimed to be en Jmericen-Turopean
hybrid and produces muts of very good sige, swoothe, thinskinned snd sweet.
¥e would be very glaﬂ if ve could positively identify t&i; veriety.

smong the remaining 200 trees sre about 100 Itelian Chestmuts the
__secione for which came from & ranch in Celavarss Cownty, Cal.; 65 dmericam
Sweet hybride, scions for which were secured from & nurserymsn in Vevada City
Cal.; 12 Burbenk's imericen Sweet-Japanese hybrid scions for which ceme

from the Burbsnk Pxperimental FParm, Cal.; snd a Chinese seedlings from the
Government Gardens at Chied, Cal.

Please record this orcherd plenting in the nsmes of H. A. Dinsmore
end C. ¥. Taylor.

 Although we heve mede s start toward s chestnut orcherd snd plsnted
our 700 trees this year and intend to graft wore trees this spring for
setting out next spring, we still do not feel shbmolutely sure that we have
the best variety obtainable for & market chestnut. We have spent gquite a
lot of time end momey looking for varieties, but with our limited knowledge of
chestouts and the difficulty of getting in touch with those who might be in
& pogition to sdvise us, we feel that there may be still better varieties
obtainsble. ¥e will continue our search for better varities with the intention
of grafting our trees over if we should find something.

iIf your department csn advise us in eny way thet might help us in our
investigations, such help will be very greatfully received. Ve sre certainly
very anxious to get started right.

I thenk you for your very interesting publication on chestmut blight.
¥e were sware of that occurrence in Oregon and feel womewhat concerned becsuse
of it.

Thanking you for any interest you may take in our behalf, I am

Yours very truly
{8) c. ¥. TAYLOR



